Lambda Alliance General Board Meeting 4/28/08

Dean Furda
Introduction on his background, graduating from Penn and coming back. Putting new technology in place for better application process. Wants to know the students better to find out who they are and to reach out to more students.

Alec: Are you going to have subcommittees to work with the administrators that already exist?

Furda: Let’s not invent something that doesn’t exist. Let’s work with what exists, take an existing organization, and work with those advisory groups. If we need to start a new that’s what we’ll do. Yes, I want student input.

Matt: What’s more important, current student input or for prospective students?

Furda: Fewer students input into the technology but yes student input into getting outreach into social networking and elsewhere.

Kevin: What do you want us to do?

Furda: Eventually I want to understand the life on campus like I did at Columbia for 17 years. People should see me as accessible and cares about your life as a student. I hope that I can become someone who will be a local person on campus for student life. Admissions at Columbia was part of Student Affairs. That’s going to take time.

Dennie: Earlier in the semester we had a policy forum regarding putting in sexual orientation in admissions and we decided that rather we wanted to have a survey that people could list L, G, B or T if applicable.

Furda: I’d be all for it. Obviously there’d be some complexities that you weren’t looking at before. At Columbia we used to ask students what they were interested in doing and we used to tell those organizations about those students. To answer your question directly, that’s something we’d be happy to do. A questionnaire for students accepting their decision would be useful for various groups on campus. 
Bob: You should also include Ally on that list as some people want to respond as allies. Wharton asks that question for their graduate program and increased the number of out MBA students. A related question: With regard to the common application, I was talking with Eric to expand the gender options. We certainly need to provide people with more options at least to specify other. (SRS is quite complicated in this regard)

Alec: I know Penn has a supplement of the Common App. Could we include an option for gender neutral expression on the supplement as we wait for this new application to occur?

Furda: I don’t know enough about SRS to make a judgment. The ultimate question is what are we going to do, if SRS doesn’t help us. 

Matt: Did you face bureaucracy at Columbia and how did you get passed it?

Furda: Columbia was very different in its hierarchical structure divided by the schools separate from the university. I have to see how it works at Penn.

Yana: How do we go about implementing the gender option.

Furda: If we don’t capture the output, then there must be something we need to do. What should we do, you guys would know more than myself?

Alec: There have been plenty of turnover in the admissions and academic structure as of now, so it’s been difficult to implement.

Furda: Philosophically I’m in support of it. A lot of changes will occur in the admissions office, including leadership.

Bob: To put the gender identity thing into context, the gender identity clause in the non-discrimination policy has been around for 4 years and we are only 15%-20% there. We’re getting more attraction in OFSA for gender neutral restrooms in all new facilities and some old ones. There’s a ton more stuff to do. We don’t even have full compliance to have the non-discrimination policy in all of the publications. There are still publications that go out without the words gender identity. Unfortunately, the brochure issued in September by CAPS had a 4 year old version, and when it was pointed out to them, they had a grim run—two words: Gender Identity. That’s a small way in which we need to keep working.

Furda: What’s the best practice right now that have it right?

Bob: Even though we are 10-20%, we are ahead of our peers. There is a publication called the Genius index published by the gender pact, and it shows how gay friendly the school is and Penn is quite high.

Alec: Turning the issue is one thing we are keen at is recruiting LGBT seniors in high school. What are your ideas in trying to reach out to that constituency?

Furda: One piece is any data that we have in the front end is having students identity them so we can reach them. Then make sure we have student outreach to those prospective students. That could come in many forms. That could happen at college fairs, high school visits, or student days on campus. If I took this answer in a couple different ways, there will always be the mass messaging, but then there’s also this tailored messaging once we find out student interest. That’s what I’m going to ask you: I need a letter, I need a story to be told. Not through this person’s eyes and ears but through the students.
Bob: If we could connect students to applicants we might be able to get more applicants before they go to other institutions because they don’t realize how gay friendly the school is. One suggestion is that there are 30,000 schools in the US of which some number have GSAs. We could try and target the high schools with GSAs as places to recruit. And always bring up the issue with the recruiters proactively because other people in the audience don’t normally bring it up. I’d be happy to talk more about it later or send me an email.

Furda: Think about Penn life of the mind, the educational experience, the city of Philadelphia and what that progression has been, and how it’s been going through school for 4 years.

Town Hall for Lambda
Dennie: We’re going to be using this information to know how to steer lambda next year, so give me as much feedback as possible.

1. Lambda’s role in the university

Yana: I think the coolest thing about Lambda is pushing forth policies by not just being visible but by implementing policies. That’s what I see as the most important piece of Lambda.

KeAndra: While I see it as a political body, I see Lambda as a representative body. It’s a body that brings them together. It’s not over them but representing them.

Matt: How do we figure out the policies to put forth through lambda? Is it via political chair or the constituents?

Clarence: It needs to be confirmed by the constituent groups first.

Terrence: It’s also what the constituents want to see and contribute.

Dennie: We’re trying to be very open. We’re trying to give the constituent groups back the decision-making power. I think that’s why Lambda was created. Not to be an authorian group but for everyone to have an equal voice. I hope you have seen that this semester.

KeAndra: I think things like the Blood Proposal are perfect. Same as PATH. We got to one point and let Lambda take over. It gives more political purpose behind it and that’s what I like about what Lambda does.

Alec: I kind of what to see initiative from the constituent groups and myself. I draw a line between LGBT civil society and the LGBT community. I’ve began trying to work with anybody in the Penn LGBT community to contribute to policy in our community. One of the great things isn’t just about polling from constituent groups but from the constituent groups. I want to point out that sometimes Lambda needs to act expediently. Sometimes the DP will call us up and say there’s a hate crime, what’s youre stance. Sometimes the 5B brings up an issue. So I wanted to ask you, we haven’t had an issue where we needed to contact the constituent boards immediately, but if a crisis came up, how comfortable are you with the fact that lambda has general control?

Matt: Check your email before you go to bed! I say we email out to the boards and if you don’t respond then you’ve relinquished your control.

2. Intergroup communication

Dennie: There’s a disconnect between Lambda board and Lambda constituent groups. How should we improve this?

KeAndra: This links to the previous question, I’m curious with Lambda and the 5B, how is that working? Initially when this board was elected I was concerned that it wasn’t working. I guess I’ll ask about it later.
Alec: We work directly with various groups on the 5B. We meet twice a week and work frequently. This particular 5B is close and works well together. We work together on issues that don’t directly address us, and also what people need.

Dennie: The 5B we have now is much closer than the 5B we had in the past. We’ve been working close with the other minority coalitions and I can definitely say it’s closer than ever.

Dennie: How do you see us in facilitating your groups? Do you see the Lambda Board as someone you would go to if you had a problem with another group or something? I’m looking to solidify Lambda and the constituent groups. We are still defining our roles and I want to get this down.

Clarence: I want to see Lambda work with groups that are struggling, such as QCF. It should definitely be a supporting force.

Enmanuel: I have a question, what do you think of having a Lambda Quota of forcing groups to collaborate with at least some other group that year, not to hurt the groups but to make sure that we are facilitating collaboration.

Yana: I think it’s great that QPOC and J-BaGeL collaborated, but it’s not something that you guys should control. I think that people are thinking about it and want to collaborate with other groups, it’s just time and ideas.

Enmanuel: Different groups all have distinct agendas, my feel is that we know each other more and collaboration is better.

Anna: Maybe you could point out areas that we could collaborate in.

Enmanuel: Such as if we have a calendar and there’s an open spot, let’s see if someone would be interested in a speaker panel.

Anna: Maybe Lambda would be better as a better force to help with big picture.

3. Inclusion

Dennie: In the survey people didn’t feel that they were part of the LGBT community at Penn. How do you think we could reach out to other people in the community to include everybody?

Enmanuel: Something I’ve been thinking about is the following—perhaps developing a social outlet as a part of our agenda as well. Getting more of the community involved on a social level such that people can party with the queer community.
Catherine: Maybe getting the social event planners to create some facebook event or a listserv so that people who didn’t consider themselves active members or political members but when they have events it would be very clear that people who are not members are coming to this. Maybe creating a separate outreach group for those people.

Alec: How do we reach out to the large members of the LGBT community who feel excluded in or not part of civil society?

Terrence: Are we talking to people who want to get involved and aren’t, or those who are not involved?

Dennie: Both actually.

Terrence: We want people to be active in tackling these issues, but I don’t see it as a good idea to get them.

Alec: Dennie and I can’t speak for the whole community, not just those who engage in civil society. That’s why we’re concerned.

KeAndra: If they don’t care then it shouldn’t matter. Lambda should be present and see that you’re there outside of the community.

Tony: People start early and don’t see enough of the welcome. Enmanuel and I were talking about the role of freshmen and what’s offered. I know I came to the center, but I didn’t see enough of what the constituent boards did right off the bat.

Dennie: NSO is really planned out. We’ve been trying to crack into that and it’s been extremely difficult. Even to get us on diversity panels it’s an uphill climb, but we have been trying to get much more involved in NSO. Just doing regular programming that isn’t on the NSO agenda is something we could do. But the question is, how do you reach out to freshmen who aren’t on the listserv. So we have to rely on word of mouth. QSA also sent me something that I had on facebook that I was gay. There are a lot of complications.

Eliza: What about reaching out to Allies?

Dennie: Not only do we represent LGBT students but we also represent Allies. I’m hoping that Lambda can push for LGBT students but also for Allies. We have an organization just for you. Allies used to be the biggest organization on campus and that’s something we could get behind.

KeAndra: As far as NSO goes, there are other ways to get involved.
Yana: How do we find out if our group is on the thing?

All: Go to campus express and then go to my acitivties and it will be there.

Dennie: Anybody that has an interest in LGBT issues are members.

Anna: I know that people don’t want to come because it’s all policy. What about food.

KeAndra: What about alumni?

Alec: We’re going to try to set up something like the UA that alumni can donate to the Lasting Funds fund for the coalition group. That’s a discussion that won’t finish long after we graduate.

Dennie: Lambda can’t fundraise due to issues from outside sources.

4. Transgender Awareness

Dennie: We represent the LGBT community but there’s no secret that there’s no T involved in Lambda. I’m asking, how can we get more involved with Transgender students. I know that you (KeAndra) have been working on your transgender workshop but what else can we do.

KeAndra: The representation for the transgender community is difficult. The center itself used to have a task force and they used to come to the center to have meetings. Asking Erin whether that still exists could help. This is a side note, but if we could think of events to do that we would be great.

Clarence: I feel that if Trans people felt the need to rise up they’d be more involved. But at the same time I don’t feel like they see a whole lot of movements on Lambda that would concern them. If Lambda is interested in representing trans individuals it’s up to them to pursue.

Alec: A good deal of our advocacy is working with transgender students. We’ve been dealing with the admissions and student policy such as single-sex restrooms.

Clarence: That’s great but all we’ve heard has been the blood proposal. Lambda may want to find a superficial issue to go along with this. The blood proposal won’t make a huge change, it was for show.
Terrence: Lambda could be more than a political force; it could encourage different issues that the constituent groups could pursue that they haven’t already. We need to bring these issue to light; make it applicable to LGBT students that LGB issues apply to the T. You can be that force that make the LGBA students realize that T is not just for transgender folk, but they matter to us.

Yana: I think we had great success with the blood proposal, but if it could be on the application specifying male, female, and something else (not other but something else), that would be huge. People are talking about the blood proposal, and they would know about it, and that’s how we could get transgender issues up there.

Alec: Eric Furda was definitely interested in getting this on the common application supplement. The ability that we can change things at Penn and that’s going to happen within the next semester (me bugging him). If I bring it to the UA it will retard the process and slow it down. I was both pleased and infuriated with Eric Furda because it looked like he was going to do everything we asked him to.

Enmanuel: How does presenting it to the public sphere deter its cause?

Alec: If I go to the DP saying the university is not going to do something then they will call Furda and he will do it. If I go to the UA, then that will be a lot slower and may break relationships. Trying to deliver results I like to keep public outrage to a last result.

Dennie: Granted we’re only in the 3rd year of Lambda’s existence, considering we have 3 UA members within Lambda we have a lot of the UA on our side. If we wanted to write a UA proposal really encouraging the university to seriously evaluate their stance on the gender identity clause in the non-discrimination policy and how they’re actually doing it, we can really push this.

Clarence: I think Terrence’s idea about approaching this issue about Gender is important. Maybe have events earlier on regarding transgender events so that they don’t’ think there’s nothing at the LGBT center for them.

5. Involvement in Philadelphia

Dennie: What do you see as Lambda’s role in regard to the Philadelphia community

Clarence: I think it’s bad to say that we need to get involved with the outside community just to say that we are getting involved with the outside community. It’s a better idea to see what we can do and what efforts of what we’re going to do.

Malek: Mentoring program

KeAndra: I think there should be 2 options or maybe more or less. If you work with ATTIC then the only way you can do it is if you are committed. You can’t just do a one-time thing unless you establish that in the beginning. If you want to have a ongoing thing you need to be committed. We should make that option if people want to do that. They meet with the tutoring program with various schools or blahblah. The other idea is to have a one time big event. While all of these people are LGBT, there are different types of LGBT folk. Depending upon the organization there are different things you want to work on/face.

Eliza: I think it’s better to target high schools that don’t have GSAs that don’t have the support system that a GSA brings.

Dennie: In response to that, I think it’s a great idea, but I feel like it’ll be difficult to find somebody who can put in that time commitment.

Terrence: PRIORITIZE! There are a number of issues we need to do deal with and we need to figure out what Lambda should focus on.

Clarence: We need to have things set up right at home before we can save the world. I ask that the Alliance be realistic. It’s nice to do things with the Attic Youth Center, but it doesn’t mean that we want to be brought together. West Palm Beach & West Philly gay kids, may not match

Dennie: I know that some LGBT students want to do this that’s why.

KeAndra: If Lambda can get people connected then I don’t see that as a problem. This is very different, or at least the ATTIC part.

6. Issues to tackle in the future

KeAndra: Have you guys thought of working with other schools?

Dennie: It’s hard to contact reps of the other schools. To be honest, the culture of penn is different than Temple and Drexel and it’s hard to identify those student leaders. If that’s something you want me to work on then I’ll do that.

KeAndra: Maybe think of a connection/network instead of an event to pass on and support each other; that would be one easy way to do it.

Alec: In the process of reaching out to counterparts in the ivy league and getting as many LGBT leaders to go to the next symposium of ivy council to meet next semester, and it should be free. In relation to the issues of interest, would it be useful of what I’m advocating?


Blood Proposal


Investigating ROTC funding via non-discrimination policy


Radio broadcasting on a less Christian radio station


Advocating transgender publications (new gender identity is publicized)


Admissions generally with LGBT services (high school grads)


Have worked to get the Campus Climate survey published (will be revealed in 2 days)


Working with the fraternity community to tackle homophobia


Work with colleagues in the Ivy League

Those are the ideas that we’ve been working on, what do you want us to drop and what do you want us to add?

Clarence: I’d very much like to see more social events

Enmanuel: I think everything’s great, but the in/out is important.
Dennie: NSO programming, transgendered awareness (to see what the center has) via education

Enmanuel: Ways to make it more inclusive with transgender.

KeAndra: Make it Transgender not conforming not just transgender.

Eliza: More outreach to allies through ALLIES.

Clarence: Outside of Allies, Trans stuff, and social issues, a star next to the ivy issue should be inserted (to see what’s going on at those schools).

Terrence: Is the intergroup communication an agenda?

Alec: Yes, we are asking things beyond that.

Dennie: We will focus on that kind of stuff. Thanks for staying so long. It was a good meeting and I think it will help us next semester.
